
 
 
Garbage fee removal from residential homes must meet the following criteria: 
 

1. The residence must be vacant for 12 consecutive months. 
 
2. The last two billing periods of the 12 months must show no water 

consumption. 
 

3. The owner must request the removal of the garbage fee in writing and 
state the circumstances. 

 
 
It is the responsibility of the homeowner to advise the City of any change in 
circumstances, i.e. the home becomes rented.  If the home is sold, the garbage 
fee will automatically be reinstated. 
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